MINUTES - BCA Meeting - When: Thursday, April 26th @ 7:00 p.m.
Location: Clubhouse
 

Treasury 
· Cash: We are currently low on cash.  We owe Sullivan plumbing about $1,200 after the beginning of the year and we still owe Allegheny, Churchill and school taxes.  We also owe Wade Heating for HVAC fixes in February.
· Beef & Beer Profit: We made a $490 profit on the Beach Beef and Beer Event.
· Allegheny Country Assessment: We need to retain a commercial appraiser for the Allegheny County Assessment. Lee to follow up with contacts at Howard Hanna.
· New Reoccurring Rentals: We retained reoccurring rentals for Jazzercise and Zumba starting Tuesdays and Thursdays in May.  Jen will send the details to Sarah to post on the website.
Rentals 
· Town Hall & Strawberry Festival: Reviewed Town Hall Power point prepared by Olivia, in response to March 17th incident at the clubhouse.  Agreed to keep the discussion very scripted, to use index card questions and to limit questions to 15 minutes.  Purpose is to information community of actions to be taken but not to debate the past.  Ron and Jen will update the Strawberry Festival PPT and send to Olivia for final review.
· Security: Steve received an initial quote from Galaxy security for $250 / rental.
· Rental Proposal from Acri Reality:
· Received proposal from Acri Realty to do rentals.  Proposal is non-commission based which is a concern.

· Acri also provided an insurance proposal for the BCA which is ½ the cost of our current proposal. Jen will send current insurance and the Acri Insurance proposal to Steve for review.

· Steve suggested we look at leasing out the rentals to a catering company and agreed to do some further research.  

· Churchill Borough Interest?
· Jen spoke with the Churchill Borough to see if there was any interested in collaborating on use of the building.  The Churchill board did not seem to have interest; Steve suggested developing a proposal of activities for Churchill to help peak interest.  Jen agreed to contact Shelia Moser / Diane Law for input / ideas for Churchill Borough.
Renovations / Building Update (8:00 – 8:30) –Jen Suiters
· Service Master stripped and re-waxed the main ballroom and it looks significantly better.  Service Master will be stripping and re-waxing the board room, kitchen, hallway, bathrooms and coat room over the next month. Once the floors are re-finished Geoff Suiters will install new cove base.
· Curtains status – Need $500 for rod installation.
· Need for 8 foot tables – Need to purchase 10 additional 8 foot tables by mid-May.
Nominating Committee (8:30 – 9:30) –Jen Suiters

· Recruiting for open positions:
· Need to recruit for the following positions: Facilities, Blackboard Editor, Wilkinsburg At Large, 2013 Replacements – President & Vice President
· Maria Taylor will be joining as an At Large Member for Churchill
· Jen and Ceil asked the board to think of 2 – 3 people each that we could approach to mentor for 2013 President & Vice President.
2012 Events Planning  
· Strawberry Festival – Sunday, May 20th 
· Olivia will contact Gary Pete to ask to have posters made for Strawberry Festival / Town Hall

· Ceil will help coordinate the food and has asked every board member to donate 3 quarts of Strawberries and shortcake muffins.
· Garage Sale – June 16th
· There has been a lot of interest in doing the Garage sale so Ceil has volunteered to help organize again.  

· 4th of July Bike Parade – Wednesday, July 4th 
· Bingo – TBD end of July 
· Flip a Lid 3 – September TBD
· Fall Fest & 3K Race – Saturday, October 13th 
· Craft Fair – TBD

Action Items:

· Appraisal: Lee to follow up with commercial appraiser contacts at Howard Hanna.
· Website Updates: Jen to send details of Yoga, Jazzercise and Zumba to Sarah.

· Strawberry Festival PPT: Ron /Jen will update the PPT and send to Olivia for final review.
· Posters: Olivia will contact Gary Pete to ask to have posters made for Strawberry Festival / Town Hall
· Strawberry Donation: Each board member is asked to donate 3 quarts of strawberries and muffins for the Strawberry Festival on May 20th. 
· Insurance: Jen will send current Insurance and Acri proposal to Steve for review.
· Churchill Borough: Jen agreed to contact Shelia Moser / Diane Law for input / ideas for Churchill Borough’s collaboration / use of the clubhouse and grounds.
· Catering: Steve agreed to do some further research on leasing out the building to caterers.  
· Recruiting: Each board member is requested to think of 2 – 3 people each that we could approach to mentor for 2013 President & Vice President.
2012 Meetings (3rd Wednesday of the month)
· May 20, 2012– Strawberry Festival
· June 20, 2012

· July 18, 2012

· August 15, 2012

· September 19, 2012

· October 17, 2012

· November 7, 2012

· December – No Meeting

· January 16, 2012

· February 20, 2012

· March 20, 2012

· April 17, 2012
